
[image: image1.jpg]SC WORKS | it et s
WORKLINK
ANDERSON-OCONEE-PICKENS




FINANCE COMMITTEE
Meeting Minutes
April 17, 2013 @ 3:00 pm
CAT Conference Room
Members Present

David Collins, Chair


Kristi King-Brock


Stephanie Collins
Mike Wallace

Members Absent:
Ronnie Booth



Danny Brothers



Michael Keith


Providers:
Dana Grant



Karen Craven

Staff Present:
Brandi Runion



Jennifer Kelly



Patty Manley
Windy Graham



Sharon Crite
I. Welcome and Introductions
Stephanie Collins, Vice Chair called the meeting to order and announced the meeting was being recorded for processing of minutes and that a quorum was present to conduct business of the committee.
II. Minutes 
The minutes from the February 20, 2013 meeting were e-mailed with the meeting notice and included in the meeting packet. David Collins, Chair called for any corrections or amendments to the minutes.

ACTION TAKEN: Mike Wallace made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted, second by Kristi King-Brock.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.

III. PY’12 Budget Overview
a. Henkels & McCoy

Brandi Runion referred to page 5 of the meeting packet stating this is a summary of the Adult and DW Grant expenditures thru March 31, 2013. One of the larger line items is the Facilities/Rent paid to DEW with the RSA agreement.  The invoices from DEW and Henkels & McCoy should be received by the end of April and that expenditure should be shown by the end of May. The expenditures are slightly lower than our 67.5% goal for March which is one reason we are requesting a modification request to shift funds from DW to Adult. 

i. Adult/DW Grant - Modification Request
Ms. Runion stated we are having a higher number of Adult participants than DW participants and at this time the DW participants are being served by Trade 
Assistance. Page 6 is a Modification Request to move a total of $62,601 from the DW grant to the Adult grant. This does not affect any line items being increased or decreased in total. It is only a shift from one fund to the other. The Tuition line item is the main line item being affected in the amount of $32,097. We are requesting to decrease the number of participants in the DW grant by 20 while increasing the number of participants in the Adult grant by 20.

Ms. Runion also informed the Committee that Linda Merck, Workforce Development Specialist with Henkels & McCoy, is working on closing 3 additional OJT contracts this week. If this happens, additional funds will need to be moved from DW OJT to Adult OJT. 

ACTION TAKEN: Kristi King-Brock made a motion to approve the Adult/DW Grant modifications as proposed and grant Brandi Runion and Jennifer Kelly the authority to move additional funds if necessary, second by Mike Wallace.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
Ms. Runion stated that staff will be monitoring Henkels & McCoy for a second time this year the week of April 22, 2013.
ii. Youth Grant

Ms. Runion referred to page 12 of the meeting packet which is a summary of the Youth Grant stating 63.64% of the 67.5% goal has been expended through March 2013. They are expected to meet the goal of 90% by June 2013. 
b. WorkLink Grants

i. Adult/DW/Youth Budgets – Modification Request
Ms. Runion referred to page 13 of the meeting packet which shows an update of the WorkLink expenditures through March 2013 and noted there was an addition of $8,055 to the budget via an Executive Committee email vote on April 5, 2013. The copier we currently own is past its useful life and has fully depreciated. After receiving quotes, it was determined that a new Xerox copier should be purchased for a total of $7,599 + tax and for this to come out of the undesignated funds. Ms. Runion also stated that since we own the current copier, it is up to us to dispose of it as we please and requested suggestions.
Ms. Runion reported through March 2013, we have spent a total of $98,413 (71.01% of the budget) in indirect expenditures to the COG. This gives us an average expenditure rate of 45.29%.

Ms. Runion referred to page 14 stating this is a budget request to shift 25% of our PY’12 DW funds to be set aside as Adult funds. We are allowed to shift up to 50% of DW fund to Adult. This would move a total of $212,613 DW Program funds to the Adult fund stream.

ACTION TAKEN: Kristi King-Brock made a motion to approve the budget transfer request as proposed and grant Brandi Runion and Jennifer Kelly the authority to move additional funds if necessary, second by Stephanie Collins.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.

ii. Rapid Response & Incentive Grants 

Ms. Runion referred to page 15 stating this is an update on the Rapid Response Incumbent Worker Training grants. We have received two grants in the amounts of $34,599 and $24,100 and have awarded those two grants to the companies that applied for them (Bowers EMS & Pace Labels).
Ms. Runion referred to page 16 which shows an update of our three Incentive Grants. The PY’11 Grant ends June 30, 2013, we have obligated everything with exception to one line item. Next is our High Performing Workforce Board Grant which also ends June 30, 2013, we expect to fully expend this grant. Also, we were awarded our PY’12 Incentive Fund grant of $5,417. It was approved by email vote through both the Finance Committee and Executive Committee to use the full grant for the 2013 Anderson, Oconee, & Pickens Business & Industry Showcase Transportation Expenditures.
IV. PY’13 Budget Negotiations & Funding
Ms. Runion referred to pages 17-22 and provided an update on the communication received from SCDEW related to the Fund Utilization Rate and WorkLink’s responses to those communications. We have received our Draft Allocations for PY’13, these allocations only show a 6% cut overall across the three funding streams. There are a few pieces of the equation that the State uses in dividing the funding between the 12 regions that they are currently working on updating as can be seen on page 19. Ms. Runion stated that we anticipate receiving the complete allocations by the end of the month from the State. 
Ms. Runion referred to page 21 and reported the Negotiation Teams have been approved by the Committees as well as the Budget amounts that Henkels & McCoy have provided to us. We will be meeting soon to look at these budgets and will come back to Finance and the Board with the Finalized budget.

Ms. Runion informed the Committee the next Finance Committee meeting is not scheduled until June 19, 2013 which does not allow ample time to get the budget contracts approved and sent for signatures since the Board meeting is scheduled for June 26, 213. Ms. Runion requested the Committee discuss the possibilities of having a budget only Finance Committee meeting, conducting a conference-call or possibly an email vote to approve the budgets. Ms. Runion also asked the Committee to take a look at the numbers on page 21 as these would be used as a starting point for the Budget Negotiation Team.
V. Other Business

Ms. Runion referred to the attachment and stated this is something new she is working on with Henkels & McCoy with the Adult & DW grant which is a report that is generated out of the ETO “Efforts-To-Outcome” System. Henkels & McCoy uses this system to track their obligations to ensure they are not over obligated in the training and OJT line items. This report will be included in future Finance reports and for Board meetings going forward.  
VI. Adjournment
With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted by: Patty Manley, Office Manager
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